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Mayor & Board of Trustees

Mayor Jacob Lofgren
303-835-2862
jlofgren@lochbuie.org

Mayor Pro-Tem David Ott
303-655-1210
dott@lochbuie.org

Trustee Michael Morris

720-666-3474
mmorris@lochbuie.org

Trustee Larry Strock

303-596-4265
Istrock@lochbuie.org

Trustee Jamie Jeffery
jieffery@lochbuie.org

Trustee May Wescott
mwescott@lochbuie.org

Trustee James Kuemmerle

jkuemmerle@lochbuie.org

Town Hall Phone: 303-655-9308
Police Department: 303-659-1395
After hours Public Works:
303-990-5327
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“» \“ Fellow Lochbuians-

Well, this is my final update as Mayor. Your newly elected Mayor and

Board will be sworn-in at the December 1 board meeting. To that end,
% the newly elected Mayor, whoever that may be, will start handling this

update beginning in December 2020.

Now on to the updates regarding the Town’s recent activities:

First, and foremost, I want to remind everyone to VOTE, if you have not already done so.
Remember that there is an official Weld County ballot box located just outside the front
doors of the Lochbuie town hall building.

Second, the Board recently approved ordinances concerning development and operational
standards for any future gas stations and storage facilities within town limits. To see a
copy of those ordinances or for more details, please contact town hall.

Third, the Board approved a professional services agreement for the purposes of prepar-
ing updated water and wastewater cost of service studies. Those studies should be com-
pleted by the first part of 2021. Please watch this newsletter and the town website for
more details regarding informational sessions and opportunities for public input in the
coming months.

Fourth, the Board recently adopted a “social media policy” providing guidance related to
use of social media tools by board members. To see a copy of that policy or for more
details, please contact town hall.

Fifth, the Board is in the process of completing the 2021 town budget. Following a short
regular meeting on November 17, 2020, there will be one last budget work session to
finalize the budget. All members of the public are welcome to attend. That meeting will
likely be held virtually via Zoom.

Finally, I want to close by taking a brief moment to thank all of the citizens of this town.
It has been a genuine honor and privilege serving this community as an elected official
for the better part of the last decade. 1 wish each of you and this Town nothing but the
best.

I also wanted to thank all of the people that I’ve had the privilege to serve alongside dur-
ing that time, including all of the town staff, our dedicated police officers, and the others
that have served with me on the Town Board. It has been a genuine pleasure getting to
know each of you and working with you.

Lochbuie has a bright future ahead of it, and I look forward to seeing what she accom-
plishes in the future. Please continue to stay happy and healthy, and, as always, do not
hesitate to contact the new Mayor or any of the board members with your questions, com-
ments, Or COncerns.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve!
Jacob R. Lofgren, Mayor

jlofgren@lochbuie.org
(On December 1, 2020, my email address will no longer be active.)

The Town Hall Administrative services and Public Works ours will be Wonday
throngh Thursday from 7:00 awm. to ¢:00 pm. Town Adwministration will be closed on
Fridays. Police will continue to operate under the current schedule of Bam-5pm, M-F. i
while the Town Hall will be closed on Fridays the hours have been extended for citi-
zens, businesses and other customers from Monday through Thursday.
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If you have been impacted financially by the
COVID-19 pandemic, we are here to help.

October 1 — 31, 2020 — The Town of
Lochbuie is offering residents and
businesses grants for:

To learn more about how Lochbuie can
support you, visit lochbuie.org or Town Hall
at 703 CR 37.

Grants do not require repayment if used for
their intended purpose. Certain terms and
conditions apply.

www.lochbuie.org

Si usted ha sido impactado por la pandemia
del COVID-19, estamos aqui para ayudar.

Del 1 a 30 de Octubre, 2020 — El municipio
de Lochbuie le estara ofreciendo a los
residentes y negocios ayuda para:

Para aprender mas de como Lochbuie puede
apoyarte, visite lochbuie.org o el
ayuntamiento en 703 CR 37.

La ayuda que se le da no requiere ser
devuelta si es usada por su propoésito.
Ciertos términos y condiciones aplican.
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